
/CHESS NOTES   29.12.16   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincoln’s team in Division 2 South were in action when 
Louth were the visitors to South Park. Early days in their 
title defence having a point from their draw with Spalding 
whereas this was Louth’s first match in this season’s 
campaign. 
On board 3 it was my pleasure to be paired as white against 
Neil Milson who I had drawn with in the Division 1 
encounter a couple of weeks earlier and started proceedings 
with the queen’s opening 1. d4 g6 2. c4 Bg7 3. e4 e6 4. Nf3 
d6 5. Nc3 Ne7 6. Bd3 Bd7 7. Be3 0-0 8. 0-0 Qc8 and after we 
both have castled I have complete control of the centre. 
 
I now played 9. e5 Bc6 10. Be4 Bxe4 11. Nxe4 dxe5 12. Nxe5 
Rd8 and I had to play 13. Qc2 otherwise 13. ...Bxe5 could 
have been awkward 13. ...Nbc6 14. Qc3 Nxe5 15. dxe5 Nc6 and 
black now threatens my pawn on e5 (see diagram). 
 
With a couple of options open to defend the pawn I played 
the provocative 16. Nf6+ thinking that 16. ...Bxf6 17. exf6 
would give black problems if I could get my queen to h6. 
However, black played 16. ...Kh8 17. Rad1 Ne7 18. Bg5 h6 
trying to push my bishop away but I played 19. Qh3 Nf5 20. 
g4 Rxd1 21. Rxd1 b6 22. gxf5 winning a piece Qf8 23. Nd7 
Qg8 24. f6 Bf8 25. Nxf8 Qxf8 26. Bxh6 and black resigned as 
27. Bg7+ and 28. Qh8 mate follows. 
 
Wins also for Herman Kok, Ian McDonald and Neil Roberts 
gave Lincoln a clean sweep 4-0 giving non-playing captain 
Paul Fischer the delightful task of forwarding the result. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 


